
SB 523 simply allows the four-year nursing programs at community colleges to be 
titled BS Degrees in Nursing.  Simple equitable application to each 
graduate.  However, despite floor debate, the present nursing shortage is due to 
the termination of qualified nurses at hospitals and long-term care facilities 
commencing March 13, 2020 under executive powers of the Governor.  This bill 
changes nothing other than setting equity between college and university 
degrees.  
 
 


